
	
Seguin Independent School District 

School Health Advisory Council 
SHAC 

Minutes, May 8th, 2019 
	
• Welcome	and	Introductions	

	
o Trason	Willemin	called	the	meeting	to	order	5:31.		

	
o Trason	welcomed	all	to	the	meeting.			In	attendance	were	Mark	Dibble,	Charla	Bading,	Allison	and	

Trason	Willemin,	Michele	Meehan,	Whitney	Bischoff,	Jacob	Galvan,	and	Pete	Silvius.	
	
• Update	on	on-going	projects-	
	

o Meeting	Minutes	were	approved	for	the	April	3rd	2019	meeting	(Motion	by	Whitney	Bischoff	and	a	
2nd	by	Mark	Dibble)	

o Pete	reported	that	the	balance	of	funds	from	the	water	bottle	fundraiser	is	currently	at	$4938.27.		
Additional	funds	are	expected	to	come	in	from	a	few	campuses.			

§ The	SHAC	discussed	planned	use	of	the	raised	funds-	It	was	decided	that	the	funds	need	
to	support	the	install/retrofit	of	bottle	fill	stations	at	all	locations	in	the	district.		
Jefferson	Elementary	was	mentioned	as	a	priority	as	was	the	HS	on	the	3rd	floor.			

§ The	SHAC	would	also	like	to	draft	a	letter	to	the	SISD	Board	of	Trustees	and	district	
administration	requesting	that	bottle	fill	stations	be	included	as	a	standard	in	all	
locations	where	fountains	are	installed.		The	SHAC	is	thankful	for	the	support	that	the	
district	maintenance	department	has	provided	and	would	like	to	see	fountains	install	
everywhere.			

	
	
• Discussion	on	new	projects-	
	

o Trason	reported	that	he	would	plan	to	attend	several	of	the	summer	feedings	in	Park	West	this	
summer	to	represent	the	SHAC.		Trason	invited	others	to	join	him.		He	will	communicate	further	
about	dates	and	times	this	summer.			

§ Pete	will	look	into	a	SHAC	banner	and	other	promotional	items	to	support	these	efforts	
to	get	the	word	out	about	the	SHAC.			
	

o Michele	Meehan	reported	that	RADkids	graduations	are	happening	are	the	district.		RADkids	is	a	
student	safety	empowerment	program	that	was	imitated	by	the	Children’s	Advocacy	Center.		The	
program	delivery	is	a	collaboration	of	area	PE	teachers,	Guadalupe	County	Sheriff	Deputies	and	
Advocacy	Center	staff.		RADkids	will	also	be	offered	as	a	summer	camp	at	the	Advocacy	Center.			
	

o Whitney	Bischoff	invited	the	SHAC	to	participate	in	a	free	opportunity	to	learn	more	about	mental	
health	support	and	to	gains	skills	to	support	mental	health	crisis	situations.		The	class	titled	
Mental	Health	First-Aid	is	offered	on	May	18th	and	June	8th	at	the	TLU	campus	in	the	ELCA	Synod	
offices.			

	
	
• SHAC	members	approved	meeting	dates	for	the	2019-2020	school	year.			

	
• September	4,	2019	
• November	6,	2019	
• January	8,	2020	
• March	18,	2020	
• May	6,	2020	

	
		
• Meeting	adjourned	at	6:24.			Motion	by	Mark	Dibble,	2nd	by	Whitney	Bischoff.	


